Jefferson Township

Special Meeting

Carsonville Fire Company Building


August 18, 2009

CALL TO ORDER
A special  meeting of the Jefferson Township Board of Supervisors was called to order at 7;00 PM by Chairman Alan Loesch.

Members present: Alan Loesch, Keith Crum, Greg Gusler.
Secretary present: Robyn Loesch 
Guests present: Pam Crum, John Witmer, Deb Everly, Debra Ressler, Tim Wentzel, John D. Laskowski, Terry Flanagan, Margaret Peterson, Scott Rineer, Destiny Rineer.
NEW BUSINESS 
1.  The purpose of this Special Meeting was to hold the Final Public Comment meeting for the proposed Jefferson Township Comprehensive Plan. This meeting was held in preparation for formal approval and adoption of the plan at the next Township meeting. Alan Loesch gave a presentation and synopsis of the proposed Comprehensive Plan. Copies of the plan were available at the meeting and the Plan is available on the Township website. There was a review of Chapter 9 of the Plan, Recommendations. These recommendations were developed over the last five years by the Planning Commission based on community input from several public surveys and public meetings. The Plan would provide a foundation for future actions. It will be up to the Supervisors to implement any or all of these recommendations. 

PUBLIC COMMENT   
1.   John Laskowski asked if the word guardrail in the Plan should be guiderail.  General consensus was both terms are in common use, and that the either would be generally understood as used in the Plan.
2.   John Laskowski asked if the Plan had any impact on future liquor licenses, and wanted to know if liquor licenses were  based on population. Alan Loesch answered that the Comprehensive Plan did not address liquor licenses. 

3.   Alan Loesch summarized a letter from William Gray, which thanked the Planning Commission for their efforts.
4.   John Laskowski asked if  references in the Plan to Powells Valley and Powells Creek be changed to the original/correct version using an apostrophe; Powell’s.  Alan said that this change can be made.

5.   Debra Ressler asked will the vote on the Plan an all or nothing vote.  Alan Loesch answered that, yes, at this point it will be a vote on the entire Plan, but it would be up to the Supervisors when or if the recommendations are done; by law this plan is reviewed every ten years, but the Plan calls for review of the recommendations every year during the budget process.

6.   Keith Crum thanked the members of the Planning Commission for all of their hard work. 
  ADJOURNMENT 

Greg Gusler motioned to adjourn the meeting, second by Alan Loesch. All were in favor and the meeting adjourned at 7:48 PM.

Robyn Loesch

Secretary/Treasurer










